
O’Gonnelloe Parish  
 

24th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
11th September 2022 

 

Fr Dariusz Plasek  
T: 087 703 6053  

E: frdariuszpl@gmail.com  
 

Parish Website: www.ogonnelloeparish.ie    Parish Facebook: O’Gonnelloe Parish 

Parish Office: TEL: 085 8779113 or office@ogonnelloeparish.ie 
 

Parish Office open from 10am - 2pm on Thursdays for newsletter items, to be issued with sacramental certificates, to book           
anniversary masses or to get Mass Cards & Bouquets.  Deadline for your notices for the newsletter is Thursday by 11am.  

Parish/Diocesan News 
 

 

Fr Dariusz Plasek will be away till 12th September 2022. Please contact Fr Joe McMahon 085 1451043                                    
josephemcmahon@gmail.com in the event of emergencies. 
 

 

Lourdes Autumn Pilgrimages: September 22nd to 27th Franciscan Pilgrimage; October 2nd to 7th Diocesan Autumn 
Pilgrimage. Both pilgrimages direct from Shannon Airport.  Details and booking  from joewalshtours.ie Tel: 01-2410800  
A Day of Prayer for Ukraine will take place on 14th September 2022, as a mark of solidarity from the Church all over    
Europe.  
A Prayer for Ukraine 
Almighty and Great God, accept our gratitude for your boundless mercy towards us. Hear the supplication of our affected 
hearts for the land and people of Ukraine, as they confront foreign aggression and invasion. Open the eyes of those who 
have been overtaken by a spirit of deception and violence, that they be horrified by their works. Grant victory over the     
powers of evil that have arisen and bless Ukraine with your gifs of liberty, peace, tranquillity, and good fortune. We implore 
you, O Merciful God, look with  grace upon those who courageously defend their land. Remember the mothers and fathers, 
the innocent children, widows and orphans, the disabled and helpless, those seeking shelter and refuge, who reach out to 
you and to their fellow human beings looking for mercy and compassion. Bless the hearts of those who have already 
shown great generosity and solidarity, and those who prepare to receive their Ukrainian brothers  and sisters in Ukraine’s 
greatest time of need. Bring us together as your children, your creation, and instil in us your strength, wisdom and            
understanding. May you be praised and glorified, now and forever, and to the ages of ages. Amen.  
 

Community/ Local News 
 

Ogonnelloe Boot Camp - indoor exercise class with Jason recommences on Wednesday, 7th September at 7.30pm in the 
Hall. 4 classes €35 OR individual classes €12. Please contact Anna on 0872287543 if you'd like to sign up.  
O’Gonnelloe GAA Update: crap Metal Collection: Drop off @ O’Gonnelloe GAA pitch 16th & 17th September 2022 of 
farm machinery, cars, car parts, copper, brass, iron, pots, pans, bikes, galvanised gates, radiators etc. Collection available 
for heavier items Contact Pat 086 8270234, Dermot 087 9089642, Billy 085 7477105 to arrange collection.  
The OGNS Parents Association has arranged for another Cash for Clobber collection for Sunday Sept 25th at      
Ogonnelloe N.S. Items that can be donated include good quality clothing, paired shoes, hats, scarves, belts and           
handbags.  They  must all be bagged. Please drop the bags into the school shelter by the basketball court at any time on 
Sunday Sept 25th.  This is a large fundraiser for the school and we are very grateful for all donations. 
Clare Community Response Forum are aware of many Ukrainians beings hosted in private arrangements through the 
county. The Forum is assisting and coordinating agency supports to those in emergency accommodation but is also keen 
to reach out and ensure adequate supports are in place for Ukrainians AND their host families. If you are hosting      
Ukrainians, or if you are a Ukrainian being hosted, we would like to hear from you. There are supports in place to help you 
all and we want to assure all in the county are receiving appropriate supports. Please feel free to contact on                  
communityresponseforum@clarecoco.ie or on our portal at https://www.clarecoco.ie/ukraine/. If we receive sufficient     
response we may set up information sessions in the near future. 
Scariff Campus: Part Time Single subject Leaving Certificate options (Maths, Geography, English, History)  are available 
at the College of  Further Education And Training Scariff and Ennis Campus.  For further details contact Mike on 065-
6897644. 
Hush Hush is a fundraising Art Exhibition where artists anonymously donate original art work on 2 x A5 postcards. 
These postcards are sold for €40 each and the proceeds will be divided between 2 charities, Clare Haven and Every Child 
Ireland . If you are an artist, or enjoy painting as a hobby and would like to take part to support our carefully chosen       
charities, please register on our website www.Mountshannonarts.ie. Deadline for submissions is 28th October and a full 

exhibition of the art works will take place in Scariff Library from 15th Nov to 3rd December and this exhibition will also be 

available to view and purchase online.  
The Alzheimer Society of Ireland are delighted to announce that  Alzheimer’s Memory Walk 2022 is taking place        
nationwide on Sunday, 18th September. It's a family-friendly event suitable for all ages and abilities. We hope that 3,000 
walkers across Ireland will help us raise €250,000 for vital services that help to support so many people with dementia and 
their family carers across Ireland. Please visit memorywalk@alzheimer.ie to register for your fundraising pack today. 
Helplines: Women’s Aid Helpline 1800 341900: Pieta: 1800 247 247 or text HELP to 51444 Clare Haven 065 6822435, 
Samaritans, Ennis - 065 6829777 St. Vincent de Paul, East Clare - 086 3921492.       
    All notices are as given & correct on going to print.  

WE REMEMBER IN OUR PRAYERS AT THIS TIME 
 

People of the Parish, those who have passed away in the last year in our community, our beloved family and 
friends and all the Holy Souls. 

 

Sympathies:  
We offer our sympathies to Elaine & Martin on the death of Paddy Gaynor, may his gentle soul rest in 
peace. 
We offer our sympathies to Brian & Lorraine & the Kenny family on the death of Brian Kenny, may his 
gentle soul rest in peace. 
We offer sympathies to Clare Murnane & family on the death of her mum Kathleen McAleese, may her 
gentle soul rest in peace. 
May their souls and all the souls of the faithfully departed rest in peace.      

Weekday Masses for the week ahead 

Tuesday 13th September: 10am St Mary’s 

Thursday 15th September: 10am St Molua's, with Adoration of Blessed Eucharist 

Saturday 17th September: 8pm St Molua’s 

Sunday 19th September: 11am St Mary’s Church   

Weekend Ministries  

Date 

 

2022 

Reader 

(please check with 
celebrant before 

Mass) 

Eucharist Minister  Church Cleaning 

(to be cleaned week 
leading up to your date) 

Sept 10th - St Molua’s 8pm 

Sept 11th - St Mary’s 11am 

Mary Gibbons 

Oonagh McElhinney 

TBC Martha McNamara, Ann Ryan 

Christina Sheedy, Mary Kirby 

Sept 17th - St Molua’s 8pm 

Sept 18th - St Mary’s 11am 

Anna O’Farrell 

Mary McMahon 

Martha McNamara 

Oonagh McElhinney 

Liz Skelly, Lorraine Hassett 

Helen Reilly, Shirley McNulty 

Sept 24th - St Molua’s 8pm 

Sept 25th - St Mary’s 11am 

Seamus Bane 

Pat Mooney 

Donal Molloy 

Margaret Mooney 

Kathleen Mooney, Phil McNeive 

Gerardine Sheedy, Carmel McMahon 

     Thank you for your continued kind generosity & support. 


